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We have all been learning about Ataxia today, which affects a 
member of our school community.  The children have been really 
interested and respectful.  I am delighted that we have raised over 
£235 for Ataxia UK, a charity which supports people with Ataxia and 
their families.  In addition, last week Number Day raised just over 
£35 for NSPCC. Thank you for your generosity and kindness!

Safer Internet Day was on Tuesday, when the children considered 
how they can stay safe online.  Please talk to your children about 
this important topic at home. 

A few parents have approached me with concerns about the 
arrangements for parking in the Applegarth Car Park.  I have been in 
contact with North Yorkshire Council about this and will keep you 
updated.  Please continue to use the car park as normal for drop offs 
and pick ups.  Please do not park on Upwell Road or directly outside 
of school unless you have made a prior arrangement with me.  

Please take time to have a look at the calendar below for updates on 
Parents/Carers Evenings, World Book Day and the legendary PTA 
Bingo/Quiz night! Your entry fee covers 6 games of Bingo and 
nibbles. Please bring spare change for this event as there will be 
bonus games to play.

Wishing everyone a fun and relaxing half term break. We look 
forward to seeing you all on Monday 24th February at 8:45am. 

Mrs Maxwell



Awards

Class Chosen by Teacher Chosen by Class

Mrs Burrell Our wonderful parents & families of nursery children!

Mr Whiteley Ava Isla

Mrs Crossley Cara Thomas 

Mrs Mitchell Emira Jack

Mrs Hughes Lily-May Harley-Jack

Mrs Cross Charlie Willow

Mrs Slinger Advika Leearna

Mr Edwards Aaron Maya

Mrs Jones Macy-Rae Mathew

Miss Mutch Erin Niamh

The winners of this week’s Golden Welly Award are OPAL Ambassadors!



Nursery Stay and Play 

Nursery had a lovely time 
welcoming their family members 
to our Stay and Play session.

Our theme was love as we used 
the book ‘Under the Love 
Umbrella’. We shared love 
messages and created some love 
potions along with thinking 
about who loves us. 

Thank you for your continued 
support with developing our 
Governor-led Nursery.



myHappymind
Free Parent App

We're super excited about My Happy Mind and how 
much the children LOVE it! It's been fantastic teaching 
these lessons at school, and now you can join the fun at 
home!

My Happy Mind has created a FREE Parent App packed 
with awesome resources. You can use it on your computer 
or phone to see what your child is learning, complete mini 
masterclasses, enjoy fun activities together, and even 
explore the Kids Zone with games and more!

Ready to get started?
1) Go to: https://myhappymind.org/parent-resources to 
create your free account.

2) Enter your name, email, and this code: 121308 ... or 
simply scan this QR code! 

3) Check your email for the next steps to download the 
app.

We're so thrilled to share this amazing app with you. It's a 
fantastic way to support your child and continue the Happy 
Mind journey together!
Any questions? Just ask your class teacher – we're here 
to help!

https://myhappymind.org/parent-resources






OPAL

We need your help!

Despite the weather getting colder and wetter, we need to keep 
our school field open for OPAL at lunchtimes. To support us with 
this, please can your child have wellies, or spare shoes and a 
waterproof coat with a hood in school everyday. Their 
wellies/spare shoes should be in a plastic bag with their name 
on them.

Den Building Area

We are aiming to develop our den building area. Tarp, crates, 
wooden planks and pallets are all great examples of what you 
could donate to our school to spark our creativity. 

Bikes

We are really short of bikes that are suitable for our KS2 
children.  If your child is growing out of their bike and it is in 
good working order, we would happily accept your donation. 

We also have EYFS/KS1 bikes in need of minor repairs – if there 
is anyone in our school community who knows their way around 
a bike and is happy to help, then please let us know at the 
School Office. 







Safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility 
We are trying to promote ’Choose Respect’ with the children in school 
this term.  Part of our safeguarding agenda is to promote safe ways of 
dealing with conflict on the playground without resorting to getting 
physical (e.g. pushing and shoving).  

We are asking all parents to explore the idea of ‘Choose Respect’ with 
their own children, particularly about how they can use their words to 
politely disagree and when it is necessary to find an adult to help them 
to manage a disagreement before it gets physical. Our team is going to 
start wearing hi-vis on the playground at breaktimes and lunchtimes so 
that the children can easily identify where the adults are in the area. 

All staff at Applegarth know that safeguarding is EVERYONE’S 
responsibility. Find out more on our Safeguarding Page.
For information about Online Safety, visit our dedicated webpage. 
You can also report any concerns you have to our welfare email: 
dsl@applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk

SAFEGUARDING NOTICES

IMPORTANT – We are a ‘NO NUTS’ 
school due to several children having 
severe allergies.  Please check 
ingredients carefully and do not send in 
snacks/lunchbox items that contain 
nuts.  

https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/key-information/safeguarding/
https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/parents/online-safety/
mailto:dsl@Applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk


Attendance w/c 3rd February 2025

A reminder that the school gates are opened
at 8:40am each morning. School STARTS at
8:50am. It is important that your child/ren are
though the gate by 8:50am and are at school
on time each day. Children in each class start
work from the moment they enter the
classroom and it is important that from a
safeguarding perspective that all staff are in
the right place at the right time too. If you are
late, this becomes lost learning time which
can make further lessons more challenging.

Congratulations to Mr Whiteley’s class – 100% Attendance!

Thank you!

Our recent dress down day in support of the
NSPCC Number Day has raised £35.50 – thank
you to everyone who took part and
contributed!



School Calendar

2024/2025 Academic Year

Event Class/
Phase

Location Date and Time

Half term Whole School Applegarth Primary 
School 

School closes
Friday 14th February

School Re-
opens

Whole School Applegarth Primary 
School

Monday 24th February

Scholastic 
Book Fair

Whole School Applegarth Primary 
School

24th Feb – 3rd March 2025

Parent/Carers 
Evening 
BOOKINGS 
OPEN

Whole School Applegarth Primary 
School

Thursday 27th February 
2025 – the booking 
system will open for 
Parent/Carers Evenings.

Bingo & Quiz 
Night!

Adults Only Applegarth Primary 
School 

Friday 28th February 2025
7pm

Robinwood 
Family 
Meeting

Y6 Applegarth Primary 
School 

Wednesday 5th March 
5pm 

World Book 
Day 

Whole School Applegarth Primary 
School 

Thursday 6th March 2025

Parent/Carers 
Evenings

Whole School Applegarth Primary 
School

Thursday 6th March
Tuesday 11th March 
Times TBC

Science Week Whole School Applegarth Primary 
School 

7th – 16th March 2025

Easter holidays Whole School Applegarth Primary 
School 

School closes
Friday 4th April and opens 
again on Monday 21st

April

https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/event-calendar/













